City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission of the City of Oregon met Tuesday November 17, 2015, 
5:30 P.M. in the City Hall Council Chambers.
Members Present:


Commissioner Kurt Wilson, Joe Ebens, Jeff Hallock, Roger Cain, Craig Carpenter, and Rick Ryland.
Absent: Chairman Mark Herman and Karly Spell 
Also Present: Mayor Ken Williams and Building Inspector Casper Manheim
Commissioner Kurt Wilson started the meeting.

Craig Carpenter moved to approve the September 17, 2015 minutes, Seconded by Roger Cain.
Motion carried. No Nays

Building Inspector, Casper Manheim, spoke regarding the variance request from Jonathan Van Dyck (302 S 3rd Street) to build a deck closer than the required setback. He would like to install a pool and deck within his fence and attach the deck to the fence. It was suggested that if he got signatures from all adjoining property owners we could forgo the public hearing.  Rick Ryland moved to forgo the public hearing as long as he gets signatures from all adjoining property owners that they have no problem with the variance, Seconded by Jeff Hallock.
Motion carried. No Nays.

Attorney Clay Lindsey, spoke regarding the special use permit submitted by Al Musch for 1000 Pines Road.  Mr. Musch would like to live there and have two businesses, one would be his woodworking shop and the other rented out to someone for internet sales. Currently in Commercial Highway Business these are not permitted uses or restricted uses. Building Inspector, Casper Manheim, said according to code they would need to put a two-hour separation wall between the businesses and residences, add windows in the residences, and a fire rated door off of the two businesses.  Casper would also like the Fire Department to review before approving the special use permit. The Committee set the Public Hearing for December 14, 2015 at 5:30 in the City Council Chambers. Mr. Musch will need to publish the public notice in the paper of record, the Oregon Republican Reporter, and send notice to the adjoining property owners.
Craig Carpenter had a concern about a satellite dish in the terrace at 701 N 6th Street. The City Clerk will let the Chief know of the violation and he will send a letter out.
Mayor Ken Williams informed the committee of the gas main replacement on the south side of town being done by NICOR. They are hoping to start coring this month and directional boing in January 2016. It should take about nine months to complete. 

Rick Ryland announced that a committee called “Hands on Oregon” has been formed. Their first project is to help Lou owner of Conover Square work on the south wall of the building. They are looking for volunteers to help and are hoping to help other businesses in the future.

A Parking Committee has been formed, consisting of Kent Lawrence, Nick Head, Rick Ryland, Roger Cain, Jeff Hallock, Mark Gale, and Kevin Wiegmann. They are hoping to revise the downtown parking.
Jeff Hallock moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Rick Ryland.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn: 6:15 PM






Charlene Ruthe, Secretary
